
       bulletin
Denver Water Implements 2020 

Summer Water Use Program  
    Denver Water has implemented its 2020 Summer 
Water Use Program, which Lakehurst Water and 
Sanitation District, as a contract distributor, is legally 
obligated to follow and enforce. 
    Effective May 1 to October 1, customers may 
water no more than three days per week and must 
adhere to the watering rules laid out below. 

    1. Water during cooler times of the day – lawn 
watering is NOT allowed between 10 a.m. to  
6 p.m. 

    2. Newly planted seed or sod may be watered,  
as necessary, for up to 21 days. After 21 days, 
routine watering is limited to no more than 
three days per week and not between  
10 a.m. and 6 p.m. 

    3. Routine watering of turf is limited to three  
days – OF YOUR CHOICE – per week. 

    4. Turn your irrigation system off when it rains  
and during high winds. 

    5. Make repairs to irrigation systems in a  
timely manner and adjust sprinkler heads 
appropriately.  

    6. Do not waste water by allowing it to pool on 
sidewalks, gutters or streets. 
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    Consumers can pay their water bills online; view 
current and previous bills; billing dates; gallons 
used; amount billed; and payment due date at 
www.lakehurstwater.org  
    There is a user fee of $2.50 per transaction for 
online payments. We accept Visa, MasterCard, 
Discover and E-checks for your convenience. 

 
For all concerns and questions and in case of an 
emergency call the District’s main office number 24 
hours a day at 303-985-7895. Calls received outside 
normal working hours will be answered by the 
District’s answering service and the information will 
be directed to on call service personnel for assistance. 
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Lakehurst Water V33 #2.qxp_Newsletter  6/16/20  9:35 AM  Page 1

Lets Journey Together

Lets Journey Together

Lets Journey Together

Lets Journey Together



    7. Do not apply more water than is necessary to 
establish and maintain a healthy landscape. 

Report Water Waste  
If you see water waste that does not meet these rules, 
please call Lakehurst Water at 303-985-7895. 

 

2020 Consumer Confidence 
Report Is Available on the 

District Website 
    Each year the United States Environmental 
Protection Agency (EPA) mandates that all public 
water systems provide their customers with a water 
quality update called the Consumer Confidence 
Report (CCR).  
    Since Lakehurst operates under a contract with 
Denver Water, it is Denver Water’s duty to monitor 
and report on the quality of our treated water. 
    The CCR from Denver contains information 
regarding water quality regulations as well as recent 
testing results and evaluations. 
    District customers may log onto Lakehurst’s 
website - www.lakehurstwater.org - to view the 
CCR, or call the District office - 303-985-7895 - or 
Denver Water - 303-628-6000 - with questions. 

 

Reoccupying a building after an 
extended closure: Guidelines for 

protecting water quality. 
    When buildings are unoccupied for extended 
periods of time and water is not being regularly used, 
the water can sit and become stagnant, causing 
water quality to degrade over time. 
    Lakehurst Water is sharing guidelines for 
businesses on how to clear or flush the water in a 
building’s internal water system before the building is 
reoccupied. These guidelines also include a link to 
similar guidelines from the Centers for Disease 
Control and Prevention. 
    The goal is to replace stagnant water in the 
building’s water system with fresh, high-quality water 
from Lakehurst Water’s distribution system. Lakehurst 

Water recommends working with your building’s 
engineer or facility manager for this process. 
 
Guidelines: It is important to follow these in the 
order outlined below. 

1. Turn on the cold water inside the building (break 
room sinks, drinking fountains, utility closets, 
restrooms, etc.) on each floor. 

 
a. Start from the furthest point away from where 

water enters the building (e.g., for a building 
with five floors, start on the fifth floor and work 
your way to the first floor.) Remember to run 
only the cold water. 

 
b. The cold water has been successfully flushed 

when you feel the water temperature go from 
slightly warm to cold. 

 
2. Flush hot water storage tanks (boiler and/or hot 

water tanks per manufacturer’s flushing 
instructions) to displace stagnant/discolored water 
with fresh water. 

 
3. Repeat step 1 using hot water. 
 

a. The hot water has been successfully flushed 
when you feel the water temperature turn from 
warm to hot. 

 
4. Flush and perform preventative maintenance on 

point-of-use devices or systems, such as cooling 
towers, systems providing additional water 
treatment, etc., per the manufacturer’s 
recommendations as appliable. 

 
    Once all domestic water service lines, internal 
plumbing and point-of-use devices/systems are 
flushed/properly maintained, the building can be 
occupied. 
    The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention 
have also provided comprehensive guidelines for 
specific industries, such as hotels or restaurants.  
    Lakehurst Water recommends working with your 
building’s engineer or facility manager for this 
process. If you have questions for Lakehurst Water, 
please contact us Monday through Friday, from  
8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. at 303-985-7895.
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